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We will also remember 

esteemed colleagues who have served the department 

before us, and we welcome new additions to our Physics 

family. We strive to create and nurture an environment 

for excellence in education and state-of-the-art research. 

I am honored to lead the effort of our department to 

provide exemplary service to our community. I invite 

you to explore our department’s news and connect with 

us

 

UofM DPMS faculty member, 

Dr. Francisco Muller-Sanchez 

has two accepted proposals that 

will permit his research group 

to carry out research on the 

James Webb Space Telescope, 

which is expected to be 

launched on or after December 

24, 2021. The sensitivity into 

the infrared range and light-

gathering capabilities will make it possible to see new 

features and details in galaxies and other celestial 

objects. Congratulations, Dr. Muller Sanchez, and the 

clear skies are guaranteed at the L2 point! 
 

https://www.memphis.edu/physics/news/index.php
https://www.orau.org/university-partnerships/member-grant-programs/powe/index.html
https://www.orau.org/university-partnerships/member-grant-programs/powe/index.html


Faculty Gathering 

In December 2021 we were able to hold our first faculty 

holiday gathering in person since 2019! It was great to 

be able to 

get 

together 

and 

celebrate 

the 

coming 

Holiday 

Season. It 

was 

indeed a 

welcomed changed compared to remote and virtual 

meetings of the past 1.5 years. 

 

Voyage Solar System website. 

Remembering Emeritus Professor Dr. 

Don Franceschetti  

It is with regret and sorrow that we communicate the 

passing of Dr. Don 

Franceschetti which occurred 

on July 1, 2019. 

Unfortunately, due to issues 

related to the pandemic the 

memorial had to be 

postponed. Dr. Franceschetti 

left his mark on the 

department and the university through his leadership, 

service, and excellent research contributions. The 

Department is grateful to him for his dedication to the 

success of our students and years of service in leadership 

roles. There will be a memorial for Dr. Franceschetti on 

January 28, 2022. 

It is with great sadness that we 

also inform you of the passing 

of Dr. Narahari Achar which 

occurred on April 23, 2021. He 

was one of the pioneering 

chronologists working on the 

dating of the Mahabharata and 

served the department and 

university faithfully. He will be greatly missed. There 

will be a memorial for Dr. Narahari Achar on April 22, 

2022. 

For more information on the memorials including 

options for Zoom attendance, please visit our 

Department Seminar page or use the QR code below.  

For content-related questions please contact Dr. G. 

Borstad at gustav.borstad@memphis.edu 

 

https://www.memphis.edu/physics/news/alumni_spotlight.php
http://voyagesolarsystem.org/community-network/voyage-the-next-generation-communities/voyage-emerging-sites/memphis-tn
https://www.memphis.edu/physics/seminars/index.php
mailto:gustav.borstad@memphis.edu

